
Village
Update

Fall 2022

Meeting Calendar
SEPTEMBER 2022

Village Board 
Tuesday, September 6

6:00 p.m.
Village Board

Tuesday, September 20
6:00 p.m.

Police Commission
Wednesday, September 21

6:00 p.m.
Plan Commission

Wednesday, September 21
7:00 p.m.

OCTOBER 2022
Village Board 

Tuesday, October 4
6:00 p.m.

Village Board
Tuesday, October 18

6:00 p.m.
Police Commission

Wednesday, October 19
6:00 p.m.

Plan Commission
Wednesday, October 19

7:00 p.m.
Police Pension Board

Friday, October 21
8:00 a.m.

NOVEMBER 2022
Village Board 

Tuesday, November 1
6:00 p.m.

Village Board
Tuesday, November 15

6:00 p.m.
Police Commission

Wednesday, November 16
6:00 p.m.

Plan Commission
Wednesday, November 16

7:00 p.m.

All meetings unless otherwise 
noted are held at:

Village Hall 
10 S. Municipal Drive

Sugar Grove, IL  60554

The Village will host the final Food 
Truck Friday event of the year on Friday, 
September 9 from 4:30 to 7:30 p.m. in  
the parking lot at Village Hall, 10 S. 
Municipal Drive. 
Parking is available at the Fire Protection 
District with overflow parking just a short 
walk away. Food vendors accept credit card 
payments. The food truck lineup is not yet 
determined, however, there will be a variety 
of food and prices. 
Thank you to our sponsors for this year’s 
events, J&S Construction Company and 
Four Seasons Landscaping. We hope to see you there!

Final 2022 Food Truck Friday
September 9, 2022

Village Directory
www.sugargroveil.gov

Administration & Finance
10 S. Municipal Drive

630-391-7200
Community Development

601 Heartland Drive
630-391-7220

Economic Development
601 Heartland Drive

630-391-7240
Police Department

10 S. Municipal Drive
630-391-7250
Public Works

601 Heartland Drive
630-391-7230

Starting September 20, 2022, petitions for 
candidates seeking election in the April 
4, 2023 Consolidated Election may be 
circulated. Three (3) Trustee positions will 
be on the ballot. All positions are four (4) 
year terms, serving the community at-
large. Candidate packets are available at  
elections.il.gov. 
Additional information is available at 
sugargroveil.gov.

Interested in Running for 
Village Board?

As boats and RVs start to make their way home for storage, the Village of Sugar Grove 
would like to remind residents of the RV parking ordinance (Section 6-3-8).  
Campers, boats, utility trailers and other recreational vehicles may only be parked in a 
side or rear yard in residential areas. To be parked in a side or rear yard, vehicles must be 
on an improved surface such as concrete, blacktop or paving stone. Vehicles, such as those 
described, may be parked in the front yard 
driveway for a period not to exceed seventy-
two (72) hours for the purpose of loading and 
unloading such vehicles within any given 
fourteen (14) day period.
Visit sugargroveil.gov to view the recreational 
vehicle parking ordinance in its entirety. For 
more information, contact the Community 
Development Department at 630-391-7220.

Recreational Vehicle Parking Reminder



Fall 2022
www.sugargroveil.gov

630-391-7200Village Update

On Saturday, October 29, 2022, the Village 
of Sugar Grove Police Department will 
host a drug take back event as part of the 
National DEA-sponsored Drug Take Back 
Day. The event will be held at Village 
Hall, 10 S. Municipal Drive, from 10:00 
a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
If you are unable to make it to the Take 
Back event, the Village of Sugar Grove 
also offers a Prescription Drug Drop Box 
Program. The public may safely dispose 
of unused/expired prescription or over-
the-counter medication at the drop box 

Prescription Take Back Day
located 
in the 
Village Hall 
entryway, 10 
S. Municipal 
Drive. The box is accessible to the public 
from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Monday 
through Friday, excluding holidays.
For more information about the Village’s 
Drug Take Back Event or Prescription 
Drug Drop Box Program, please contact 
the Sugar Grove Police Department at 
630-391-7250. 

Village Offices Closed 
on Labor Day

All Village of Sugar Grove  
offices will be closed in 

observance of Labor Day on  
Monday, September 5, 2022.  

Normal business hours will 
resume Tuesday, Sept. 6.  

Trash collection will be  
delayed one day.

Village Offices Closed 
for Thanksgiving Holiday

All Village of Sugar Grove  
offices will be closed 
in observance of the 
Thanksgiving holiday, 

Thursday, November 24 and 
Friday, November 25, 2022. 
Normal business hours will 
resume Monday, Nov. 28.  

Village Offices Closed 
on Columbus Day

All Village of Sugar Grove  
offices will be closed in 

observance of  
Columbus Day on  

Monday, October 10, 2022.  
Normal business hours will 

resume Tuesday, October 11.  

Trash collection will not  
be affected.

Please note outside of regular 
office hours, bill payments 

can always be made via the 
Village after-hours drop box 
located at the entrance of 

Village Hall,  
10 S. Municipal Drive.

or online at  
sugargroveil.gov.

Yard waste collection continues through Tuesday, November 29. All yard waste must 
be placed in biodegradable paper bags or in a rigid container no larger than 32 gallons, 
clearly marked “Yard Waste.”  
Please do not blow leaves or grassing clippings into the streets as doing so creates 
dangerous situations and can cause flooding. 

Yard Waste Collection Continues through November

The Village of Sugar Grove and the Sugar 
Grove Township Fire Protection District 
have partnered with Nixle to provide 
residents with real-time informational 
updates and emergency alerts. The Nixle 
Community Notification System keeps 
residents in the know of emergency 
situations. Haven’t signed up yet? There 
are several easy ways to register. To learn 
how, visit sugargroveil.gov.

Sign-up Now for Nixle Alerts

As you prepare to enjoy some cooler weather this fall, remember per Village Code, the 
burning of leaves and yard debris may only occur between the hours of 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 
p.m. on sunny, non-windy days.
For a list of all open burning regulations, visit sugargroveil.gov.

Open Burning Regulations

When Halloween is over and those jack-
o-lanterns are more saggy than scary, 
don’t throw them in the trash, compost 
them! Kane County and SCARCE 
will be hosting Pumpkin Smashing 
and Composting events in the area on 
Saturday, November 5. For details and 
locations, visit scarce.org/pumpkins.

Pumpkin Composting

Section 7-1-1 of the Village Code prohibits 
any obstruction on any sidewalk. Make 
your sidewalk easy to navigate for the 
elderly, disabled or parents with strollers. 
Do not block the sidewalk with vehicles, 
basketball hoops or other obstructions. 

Be a Good Neighbor – 
Keep Your Sidewalks Clear


